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10 NOVEMBER 2022 
 
ADDENDUM 
 
ITEM 5 – APP/21/02378, 114 RAKE LANE, LISCARD 
 
The following additional conditions to be added: 
 
13. The development shall not be brought into use until the areas indicated on the 
submitted plans to be set aside for parking and servicing have been surfaced, 
drained and permanently marked out or demarcated in accordance with the details 
and specifications shown in drawing number 612/101 Proposed Site Plan. The 
parking and servicing areas shall be retained as such thereafter.  
 
Reason: To ensure that adequate provision is made on the site for the traffic 
generated by the development, including allowance for safe circulation, 
manoeuvring, loading and unloading of vehicles as well as parking, and that hard-
surfaced areas have a satisfactory appearance. 
 
14. Notwithstanding the submitted details, details of secure covered cycle parking 
and/or storage facilities shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local 
Planning Authority. These facilities shall be provided in accordance with the 
approved details and made available for use prior to occupation of the development 
hereby permitted and shall be retained for use at all times thereafter.  
 
Reason: To ensure that adequate provision is made for parking cycles on the site; 
and to establish measures to encourage non-car modes of transport 
 
The following two informatives to be added:  
 

1. A pre-site inspection is required prior to the development works commencing 
with the LA- any damage to the existing highway that occurs as a result of the 
development would require reinstatement, at the developer’s expense, to the 
LA specifications and written approval. For further details contact Highway 
Management, area manager via www.wirral.gov.uk 

 
2. Consent under the Highways Act is required for the construction of a new 

vehicle access or the amendment/removal of an existing vehicular access. 
Proposed vehicle access to be constructed in accordance with LPA 
commercial concrete crossing specifications. Such works are undertaken at 
the developer's expense, including the relocation/replacement and/or removal 
of street furniture and vegetation as necessary. Submission of a S50 Highway 
Opening Notice is required prior to commencement of any works on the 
adopted highway. Please contact the Council Highway Management team 
area manager via www.wirral.gov.uk prior to the commencement of the works 
for the approval of the proposed details 
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